
 

  

Hot Line No 29 
50th Jubilee - Registrations are coming in slowly. Forms will be placed upstairs at the 

Bar to encourage people to complete registration. Some are concerned about the cost 

of the dinner being $50, but this will be a special 3-course meal – not to be missed!  

A Christmas social will be held on Friday 13 December, starting at 6.30pm. It will 

be a ‘bring a plate’ night sharing food, with ham on a bone (sponsored), a Christmas 

theme, and music. Note the date in your diary or on your calendar and put your name 

on the list in the Match Room.  

 

The new fence is in place between Laing Green and the car park. Thank you to all 

involved with this project. 

 

Art@Burnside:  

Committee: Estelle Jarvis, Avis Fitzpatrick, Ken Wilson Pyne, Arjan van Hasselt, Ken 

Reid and Pam Clark. 25th April 2014 (opening night), 26th, 27th April (exhibition and 

sales). 

Lift, fire doors, strengthening work: Warwick Ainger provided a report outlining 

the current situation. 

 $70000, grant towards the lift project is earning interest, the Canterbury 

Community Trust know and understand our situation. 

 Selected the most suitable lift but they require 3 month delivery time. The 

order has not been given yet. 

 All the building plans are completed. 

 As part of the consent process an Engineer’s report on our Building was 

undertaken. This was completed at a cost of $9000.  Strengthening work, a 

steel beam required on the East side of the building upstairs – there is $10000 

in our current budget. 

 To meet Fire safety requirements, fire doors off the foyer costing $9800 for 

which we have obtained a grant to cover cost are required. The doors are 

ordered and will be installed after World Bowls. 

 The Fire Engineer’s report highlighted other requirements to meet the new 

(April 2013) regulations including wider backstairs exit, sides down to the 

floor in the wheelchair toilet and fire proofing the dining room ceiling at a 

potential total cost of $30000. 

The Executive resolved to postpone the lift project and hold decision making until early 
next year to get a clear indication of new fire regulations, their implications and costs 
involved.   
 

 


